
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 3 July 2020 11:15 AM 
To: Michelle Anthony <mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; Chambers - Ross J 
<Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Professional Employees Award 2010—Substantive 
claims 
 
Dear Ms Anthony, 
 
Thank you for your email. Justice Ross has considered your request and granted the same extension 
given to Ai Group (to no later than 4pm Friday 14 August 2020) to APESMA.  
 
Thank you, Tahleah.  
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Michelle Anthony <mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, 3 July 2020 10:50 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Stephen Smith 
<Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Professional Employees Award 2010—Substantive 
claims 
 
To: The Associate to The Hon. Justice Ross 
President 
Fair Work Commission 
Re: AM2019/5  
 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer your email of earlier today regarding the above matter and the email of Mr Smith of AiG, 
also of today’s date. 
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We confirm that His Honour Justice Ross has granted AiG’s request for an extension of time until 
Friday 14 August 2020 in order to prepare and file a proposed award variation to give effect to the 
Commission’s decision of 22 April 2020, and submissions and other materials in support. 
 
APESMA also intends to file a proposed award variation along with submissions in support and we 
are happy to do so by 4pm Friday 14 August 2020. 
 
We would be grateful if you would advise whether His Honour will also grant the same extension of 
time to APESMA. 
 
 
Regards, 

Michelle Anthony 

Acting Director Industrial Relations 

 
 
P: (03) 9695 8809 
M: 0401 935 064 
148-152 Miller Street, West Melbourne, VIC 3003  

Michelle Anthony is the Acting Director Industrial Relations of Professionals Australia and 
(concurrently), Principal of APESMA Lawyers, a law firm wholly owned by Professionals Australia 

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation 

Hours of work: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  9:00am – 5.00pm 
W: www.professionalsaustralia.org.au 

 
 
This email (including any attachments) is for the intended recipient’s use only. It contains information which may be 
confidential and/or protected by copyright. Any personal information in this email must be handled in accordance with the 
Privacy Act 1988. If you have received this email by mistake or if you no longer wish to receive information from 
Professionals Australia, please notify us as soon as possible and permanently delete the email. Any confidentiality is not 
waived or lost because this email has been sent to you by mistake. 
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